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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Wednesday 20th March 2013 @ 6.00pm

Present

Dr Tom Weake

Miss Liz Wilson

Miss Caroline Moyses

Mr Paul Hanage

Mr Laverne Caddy

Mr Phil Carson

Apologies

Mrs Karen Beckett

Miss Stephanie Ring

An email was received from Stephanie to say that she didn’t feel she had the time to dedicate to the group and would like to stand down.

The results of the survey were made available prior to the meeting.  The results of these were discussed.  According to the survey the Practice is continuing to improve.  

Satisfaction with reception staff had improved but issues were also raised again this time.  Half of the patients who completed the survey would be happy to give the Receptionist more information which would help them in booking an appropriate appointment or requesting the GP to contact the patient by telephone.  
Action: Staff will continue with appropriate training programmes on a regular basis and discussion with the partnership to see if they would like staff to ask patients for more information when taking a telephone call.
Overall patients were happy with being able to contact their GP via telephone.  This, in some cases, has saved the patient a visit to the surgery.  
Action: Some of you were not aware of the fact that you could speak to your GP on the telephone.  This will be taken back to the Partnership to decide if this facility is to be extended or if what we have in place at present is sufficient.
The prescription service is running well although a few people preferred the old 'order and collect on the same day' regime.  
Action: The prescription collection service will remain as it is.  It was necessary to change these arrangements due to the vast amount of prescriptions requested in a day.  This is a safer way for the Practice and patient alike.
Services at the branch surgery in Threemilestone were also discussed.  
Action: A separate survey for patients who use the branch surgery to be compiled and the findings to be discussed.  
· Getting it out there! 
The way in which the Surgery advertises its services was addressed at the meeting.  Changes to old services and integration of new ones needs to be advertised best possible to include every patient.  
Action: We will look into advertising media for the surgery waiting rooms to be updated on a frequent basis.  A newsletter will be available to patients which can be emailed if the patient gives permission.  It would also be useful to pass these newsletters to District Nurses etc to pass on to patients who do not visit the surgery.
· Beyond our control! 
A lot of comments were also made once again about the Truro Health Park building, the Out-of-Hours service and car park.  
Action: The Lander Medical Practice are tenants at the Health Park building and as such are restricted in making changes to the building.  We will of course take your comments concerning the building to the Health Park Manager which will then be passed for discussion with the NHS Commissioning Board.  The same applies here for the car park facility.  The Out-of-Hours services also do not fall under our control but we are happy to pass on any complaints or comments if necessary.
We will look into advertising media for the next meeting.  Posters regarding the PPG to be displayed with contact details (?set up email Groupwise account?).
MEETING CLOSED: 7.20pm

Minutes by Caroline Moyses

